Graduate Studies Committee

Minutes of May 13, 2008

Members present: Debi Prasad Choudhary, Claudia Fajardo-Lira, Philip Gorman, Vickie Jensen, David Moguel, John O’Brien, Jennifer Romack, Merril Simon, Mary Woodley

Excused: Leilani Hall, Cheryl Hogue, Bruno Osorno
Executive Secretary: Mack Johnson
Staff: Hedy Carpenter, Gloria Roberts

I. Call to Order
The meeting was called to order at 2:09 p.m.

II. Approval of Minutes

Minutes of the April 8th meeting were approved.

III. Announcements

Hedy Carpenter announced that two CSUN students won first place and two students won second place at the Statewide CSU Student Research Symposium, at the East Bay campus. 

John O’Brien announced that he attended the WASC Accreditation Team visit to discuss the Ed.D. program.  He reported that the external reviewers approved the Ed.D. program and gave positive feedback.  The P12 Leadership option will begin in Fall 2008 and the Community College Leadership option will start in Fall 2009.

Mack Johnson announced that he withdrew the Certificate Policy from the Faculty Senate meeting.  He reported that EPC would like the authority to review and approve undergraduate certificate programs rather than having the GSC review all certificate programs, as is the current practice.  The EPC will incorporate the necessary changes to the revised policy or may decide to have a separate policy for undergraduate certificate programs.  The Faculty Senate Committee will review the revised policy sometime in Fall 2008.

Johnson has provided information on a number of minor changes to admission requirements for the MBA and the Graduate Certificate in Business Administration programs.  In view of the fact that the changes did not alter standard university requirements for either of the programs, Johnson stated that he believes the changes approved by the College should be treated as informational and not subject to program modifications.  O’Brien reminded the GSC that departments are allowed to have higher standards than the University.  Gloria Roberts will forward Dr. Cours’ request to the committee for review.

IV. Election of Chair
Mary Woodley from the Oviatt Library was elected GSC Chair for 2008-2009.

V. Discussion Items
Johnson suggested that the committee consider inviting the provost to meet with the GSC members to discuss status and updates including graduate program(s) funding.  The committee will invite the provost to the GSC meeting on October 14th.

O’Brien stated that to his knowledge the GSC had not made a recommendation supporting release time for graduate coordinators.  He recommended that the GSC suggest some uniformity in the way departments deal with the increasing workload of coordinators associated with enrollment gains, student advisement, and data gathering for DARS and etc.  Mary Woodley asked if there is a job description for graduate coordinators.  Carpenter suggested that the Graduate Studies Office would draft a job description that could serve as a point of departure for discussions by the committee.  Johnson will then forward the final document to department chairs for feedback and implementation.

Carpenter reminded the GSC that the Office of Graduate Studies has funds available to assist departments in recruiting graduate students and to advertise their graduate program.  Departments requesting funding should send Johnson and Carpenter a written request. 
VI. Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 3:21 p.m.
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